
Minutes 11/11/2020   Page 1 of 2 

The Wilmington Township Mercer County Board of Supervisors met on November 11, 2020, in the 

township building.  The meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m. by Bryan Cummings, with Richard 

Wilson and Ray Campbell in attendance.  Guests present were Bob Bryan and Ken Harris. The pledge 

to the flag was given.   
 

Public Comment 

None 
 

The October 14, 2020 and October 27, 2020 meeting minutes were approved by a motion from Mr. 

Campbell, seconded by Mr. Wilson.   Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray 

Campbell – yes 
 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, Mr. Campbell seconded.  Roll call vote:  

Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 
 

Communications 

None 
 

Township Reports 

There was nothing to report for the MPO, MCRCOG, and MCRPC meetings, however, the MCRPC 

fees are increasing 1.5%.  
 

Unfinished Business 

There was nothing new to report with the sewer project. 

 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to advertise the public hearing for the zoning ordinance, seconded by Mr. 

Campbell.  Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 

 

Mr. Campbell made a motion to advertise the sign ordinance, Ordinance 2021-2, seconded by Mr. 

Wilson.  Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 
 

Sharen Wilson is interested in being the Emergency Operations Coordinator.  Ms. Black will request a 

resignation letter from Amy Gilliland. 

 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to advertise the Proposed 2021 Budget, seconded by Mr. Campbell.  Roll 

call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 

 
 

New Business 

The Planning Commission met to review a sewage planning module and submit comments on the 

zoning ordinance. 
 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to advertise the intent to use a CPA firm for the 2020 audit, seconded by 

Mr. Campbell.  Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 
 

Tri-County letters will be mailed shortly regarding the upcoming change in garbage service. 

 

Mr. Campbell made a motion to pay the bills and payroll, Mr. Wilson seconded.  Roll call vote:  Bryan 

Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 
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Public Comment 

None 
 

Mr. Cummings made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m., seconded by Mr. Campbell. 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Cindy Black, secretary 


